
 

Good attendance at school is not just valuable in terms of academic progress but also for the hidden 

curriculum of social and emotional development which forms the basis of skills needed for life. Regular 

days of absence from school means that these valuable opportunities are missed for your child. There 

may be days when your child is understandably not able to come to school, however, the more we see 

them the more they will thrive within the Pinehurst community and beyond! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Special Edition 

 

Keeping track of the term dates and not missing the first day of term is 

important for school attendance.  

Add to your diary, calendar, phone now that the children return  from school 

holidays on MONDAY 5
TH

 SEPTEMBER and TUESDAY 1
ST

 NOVEMBER. 

Autumn Term 2022 

INSET Day: Thursday 1
st
 September 

INSET Day: Friday 2
nd

 September  

Children return: Monday 5
th
 September  

Half term: Monday 24th to Friday 28th October 

INSET Day: Monday 31
st
 October  

Children return: Tuesday 1
st
 November 

Ends: Wednesday 21st December 

Christmas break: Thursday 22nd December to Tuesday 3rd January 

Children return:  Wednesday 4th January 2023 

 

 

Carol Deering is our Education 

Welfare Officer who primarily 

supports school and families where 

attendance becomes a concern. 

 



 

 

 

From the 1st September 2013, the new law does not give 

entitlement to parents to take their child on holiday 

during term time. 

Parents can be fined by the Local Authority for taking 

their child on holiday during term time without consent 

from the school. A fixed Penalty Notice will then be issued 

to you in accordance with section 444 of the Education 

Act 1996. The current rates payable by parents are £60 

where the rate is paid within 21 days and £120 where the 

amount is paid with 28 days. This charge is per 

parent/carer per child. If the fixed penalty notice remains 

unpaid this could lead to prosecution in the Magistrates 

Court. 

Following some lenience after COVID please note that all 

term time holidays will be unauthorised in 2022-23 and 

fines will be issued. 

 
 

If your child isn’t well enough to attend school then 

you must call EVERY DAY to provide a reason.  We 

must know why children are not present on a daily 

basis as part of our safeguarding duty.  

If your child is persistently absent or has a history 

of persistent absenteeism medical evidence will be 

requested to confirm the reason for their absence.  

Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Gates open at 8.40am and close at 8.55am 

when the register is taken and learning starts.  

 Your child’s punctuality is critical to their 

success.  

If they are late to school they miss out on the 

start of the first lesson of the day.  

On time is before 5 to 9, 8.55am. 

 

 


